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April 1, 2025 
 
 
 

 

 
Information Letter no. 13-2025 

 
Dear Member Federation,  
 
Following information Letter no. 4-2025 from February 11, 2025, I would like to remind 
you that according to  EFC Statutes any issues or proposals of a Member Federation to 
be discussed at the Ordinary Congress  must be submitted in writing to the General 
Secretary at least two months before the opening of the Ordinary Congress (April 20th 
2025, midnight CET). 
 
In order to prepare the Congress, Member Federations are kindly requested to 
complete the attached “Registration Form” and send it back to the General Secretariat 
(jslupski@fencing-efc.eu) by April 20th 2025, midnight CET.   
 
Based on the article 4.2.1 of the Statutes, every Member Federation has the right to 
register no more than two delegates to attend the Congress. Member federations who 
defend a candidacy or make another presentation can ask the EFC for additional 
invitations.  
 
If a federation is unable to attend the Congress physically, it has the right to ask any 
fully paid-up member federation to accept a proxy. A member federation present at 
the congress is allowed to receive only one proxy.  
 
I have attached the “Proxy Form” and “Registration Form” to this letter. 
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